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Wednesday 18 May  Annual General Meeting 7.30pm
Guest speaker: Miles Lewis The Melbourne Mansion
Miles Lewis AM FAHA is an architectural historian with a special interest in the 
cultural history of buildings and his online Melbourne Mansions database is a 
valuable resource for researchers.
We understand the larger houses of nineteenth century Melbourne mostly in terms 
of the grand rooms of a few preserved examples, most of them in the eastern and 
south-eastern suburbs. Some are indeed very interesting, but what do we know of 
the servants’ hall, the privy, the bells and speaking tubes, the stables and the tennis 
court? What do we know about where these houses came from, what they imitated, 
or how they were financed? This illustrated talk will survey the evolution of the 
Melbourne mansion in that broader context.
Wesley Hall - St. Andrew’s Uniting Church, Gardiner (the Hall is on the south side 
of the Church). Corner of Burke Road and Malvern Road, Glen Iris
RSVP: President Lorraine Sage 9885 9082
Bookings needed so that sufficient seating is provided.

Wednesday 29 June  Visit to the Salvation Army Archives 10am
Join members of the Malvern Historical Society and Salvation Army Archivist 
Lindsay Cox for a visit to the Salvation Army Heritage Centre, 69 Bourke Street 
Melbourne. See how its treasured items are stored and displayed so that future 
generations can appreciate the work of The Salvation Army. Hear about Malvern’s 
many links to the Salvation Army.
RSVP: President Lorraine Sage 9885 9082 before 23 June.

Interested in joining our Committee?
Our May meeting each year is the Annual General Meeting, which includes the presentation of annual reports and the 
election of office bearers for the coming year. As always, we are encouraging members to contribute to the operation of the 
Society by becoming an office bearer or committee member. Please give this careful thought and, if you have any questions, 
discuss it with one of our present office bearers. We warmly welcome fresh ideas and enthusiastic participation in the tasks 
involved in running our organisation.
� Lorraine Sage President 9885 9082

Subscription reminder
Our Society operates to preserve and further encourage interest in the history of Stonnington. As a small not-for-profit group 
our administrative work and all of our activities are arranged by dedicated volunteers. We value your support and want you 
to continue your connection with our Society. Our financial reserves are limited and we always strive to keep our expenses 
as low as possible. An important component of our income is from annual subscriptions, which were due on 1 January. We 
realise that it is easy to forget subscriptions! We appreciate members who have already paid theirs for this year and thank 
everyone who has included a donation.
� Malvern Historical Society Committee 0438515631

Heathfield’s garage and chauffeur’s 
accommodation, Albany Road Toorak 

1923 Reg no 12013

Belgrave, Dandenong Road East Malvern c1900  Reg no 399 
 In 1899 the Salvation Army film, Soldiers of the Cross, was filmed at Belgrave.
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Cr Thomas Robinson 1887  
Reg no 1548

Bluestone chapel, Mayfield Avenue 1992 Reg no 9000

Thomas Robinson
‘Thomas Robinson and his wife Emily came to Gardiner from Shropshire, a West 
Midland County, on the Welsh border, a county of cattle, sheep, and orchards. Robinson, 
who was a short stocky man of the British bucolic type, arrived in the colony in 1852. 
He settled in Glen Iris as a market gardener. For twenty-five years he tilled the soil of 
Glen Iris valley, before he retired to live in Elizabeth Street, on a property that had an 
area of four acres. On a portion of this land he grew a few vegetables, but he leased the 
greater part of his property to tenants more able than he was to cultivate the rich hillside 
soil. He became a member of the Malvern Shire Council. On August 26, 1874, Robinson 
applied to the Gardiner Shire Council for its consent to launch a movement for the 
annexation, of a portion of the Shire of Boroondara, to the Shire of Gardiner. He assured 
the Council that the request was made, at the almost unanimous wish of the Boroondara 
residents, living in the portion of land on the north side of Gardiner’s Creek proposed to 
be annexed. A special meeting of the Gardiner Shire Council was held to consider the 
question. The Council approved of the proposal on certain conditions which were not 
acceptable to the Boroondara ratepayers, and nothing came of Robinson’s suggestion. 
Robinson was “stuck up” by bush-rangers at Glen Iris in October, 1852. The sunny 
slopes of Malvern Hill on the east side suggested to Robinson vineyards. He planted 
some vines, and subsequently made some wine, but he did not continue the vineyard.’
The History of Malvern from its first settlement to a city   J B Cooper, 1935

The European hare
The Malvern Historical Society was approached 
by Philip Stott, from the School of Animal and 
Veterinary Sciences, University of Adelaide. 
Philip is the only scientist (and vet) in Australia 
who has undertaken research work on the ecology 
of the European hare in Australia. Hares were 
introduced into Australia early in the period of 
European settlement. Philip wanted to find out 
if William Philpott, who lived in Malvern in the 
1850s and 1860s, was the same William Philpott 
who imported two hares on the ship Result on 8th 
January 1860.
William Philpott (1818-1891) arrived in 
Melbourne in 1844. By 1845 he was playing 
cricket for the newly established Melbourne 
Cricket Club. In 1856, William Philpott, now 
a Commission agent, and his wife Rosetta 
Wilhelmina Rucker, purchased a 20-acre 
allotment at the south east corner of Glenferrie 
Road and Toorak Road Malvern.
Philpott’s land became the site of their home 
Rosehill. The family occupied Rosehill until 
1874.
Rosehill was later demolished with the exception 
of a small bluestone chapel.
Philip’s research found that William Philpott was 
acting as Melbourne pastoralist William Lyall’s agent when, in 1860, he imported hares on the Result. At the time Lyall 
owned Yallock, a farm between Tooradin and Koo Wee Rup on the shores of Westernport Bay in Victoria.
Philip’s article, “Factors influencing the importation and establishment in Australia of the European hare (Lepus europaeus)” 
appeared in CSIRO Publishing, Australian Journal of Zoology http://dx.doi.org/10.1071/ZO14037
There is an online copy of MHS member Anne Jackson’s fascinating book, William Philpott Pioneer Victorian First Class 
Cricketer on the Stonnington History Centre website. The book is also available through the Stonnington Libraries and 
Jeffreys Books in Glenferrie Road, Malvern. 
http://www.stonnington.vic.gov.au/files/assets/public/history/william-philpott-jackson.pdf
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Malvern Hill Hotel 1884 Reg no 1133 Malvern Hill Hotel and Woodmason’s Melrose Dairy c 1925  
Reg no 5027

Zella and Harold Pattinson's wedding 1911. 
Zella's parents, Edwin and Emma Robinson, 

are also in the photo.

Edwin and 
Emma Robinson 

(undated)

Early farm image. Undated.

Edwin and Emma Robinson
Peggy, a NSW resident, found her mother’s old photos when she was researching her family history. For years she was 
puzzled by them, especially the one showing her great grandparents, Edwin and Emma Robinson, until a cousin mentioned 
that there was a link to Woodmason’s Dairy in Malvern in Victoria.
Edwin, the second youngest of Thomas and Emily Robinson’s sons, was born in 1846 in Middlesex England, and died in 
1930 at his home at 137 Malvern Road, Malvern. He married Emma Wiber on 25 December 1876. Emma was born at sea 
near the Cape of Good Hope in 1858, on board the Parsee. Edwin and Emma had 8 children. Entries in the Malvern Rate 
Books from 1882 include: Edwin Robinson carpenter, owner house & land, Lot Sec 24. Net Value £15, Edwin Robinson 
owner house land & shop Net Value £20, and Thomas Robinson gentleman owner/occupier house & land £18. Other details 
listed note that Edwin owned and occupied wood houses of varying sizes from four to seven rooms. It appears that Lot 24 was 
part of the subdivison of the Woodmason Estate Malvern. The 1889 Rates Books list: No 241, Edwin Robinson (carpenter) 
owner and occupant W.H.; No 243, Edwin Robinson owner, W.H. with occupant Henry Kleine, labourer; No 244, Edwin 
Robinson owner house and shop with occupant Attwell Edwards, dairyman. Edwin’s father, Thomas Robinson, is listed next 
door, gentleman owner/occup, house & land. Research by the Stonnington History Centre found that the street numbering on 
Malvern Road has changed at least 3 times. The 1924 Post Office Directory lists E Robinson (builder) at 137 Malvern Road, 
Malvern. This is between Acre Place and Elizabeth Street, east of the Malvern Hotel. It seems that Edwin’s house was on the 
site now occupied by the Mecwacare Malvern Centre (1245 Malvern Road).
The Malvern Hill Hotel was located on the corner of Glenferrie and Malvern Street, Malvern. The Woodmason’s Dairy was 
opposite. Edwin was the publican of the Malvern Hotel in the 1880s. In 1885 Geoff Woodmason is listed as the owner of the 
hotel and Edwin the publican.

One of the photos Peggy sent through shows Edwin and Emma Robinson visiting a farm. Unfortunately there was not enough 
detail to accurately confirm whether the photo was taken on one of the Woodmason properties. It may have been, for the 
Woodmason’s Melrose Dairy was located close by. The Woodmasons had a Jersey cow stud and the cows in the photo are 
definitely Jerseys. The Woodmasons were a large and prominent family in the district.
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William Clapperton’s 90th birthday 1902 Reg no 2361

William Clapperton’s 90th birthday
According to an article in Table Talk, September 1902, 
William Clapperton had two celebrations for his birthday; the 
first on 12 August at the home of his son, Mr A. Clapperton, 
at Northcote. A second celebration was held at Myamyn, in 
Glenferrie Road, opposite the Malvern Shire (Town) Hall. 
The extract from Table Talk, follows:
‘Mr. William Clapperton’s Birthday was also celebrated on 
August 16, at the residence of his son-in-law, Mr. James 
Ballantyne, Myamyn, Glenferrie Road, Malvern, for the 
convenience of those who were unable to be present on 
August 12. There was a very large gathering of the family 
and friends. The day was beautifully fine, which contributed 
to make the gathering a source of pleasure to all. The old 
gentleman sat down in warm sunshine, to have a crack with 
his auld friends. The younger members of the family enjoyed 
themselves with games on the lawn or strolled through the 
beautiful grounds. To commemorate his birthday, a photographer was engaged to take the family group, the great-grandfather 
and his youngest great-grandchild, James Ballantyne Wilson, with his mother, being the central figures. In the evening, 
after tea came the time for song, music, recitation and speech. The old gentleman, who is musical, was asked to favour the 
company with a song. He sang the auld Scotch song, “Tak yer Auld Cloak abou Ye.” His son-in-law, Mr. James Ballantyne, 
gave a very amusing recitation, “The difference between a hymn and an anthem.” His grand-daughter, Mrs. E. Davis (Miss 
Marie Stuart), Mrs. J. H. Taylor, Miss Annie Notman, Mrs. W. J. and E. Ballantyne, also favoured the company with songs. 
Miss Rita Hume, Councillor J. Notman, Mr. Douglas Hart, and Mr. J. H. Taylor, Town Clerk of Brighton, gave recitations. 
After supper the company dispersed, feeling that they had spent a very enjoyable evening.’

Local History Notes
If you would like to be emailed a copy of the notes from one of our recent local history walks or our last bus trip, just let us 
know. If you would like to be sent a hard copy, please send your request with four $1 stamps per walk/bus trip to cover our 
costs.
Recent walks have included:

•	 Malvern Meadows Estate East Malvern - The Boulevard and environs.
•	 Kooyong Road Toorak between Malvern Road and Toorak Road
•	 Kooyong Road Toorak between Toorak Road and the Glen Waverley Railway Line
Bus trip - ‘Hidden Treasures in Armadale’

National Trust Heritage Festival 2016
Tours of Mandeville, 10 Mandeville Crescent Toorak Sunday 1 May
View the only walls in the southern hemisphere covered in silk; other walls covered with Grecian figures, mermaids and 
highly detailed stencils; stunning gold leaf ceilings and highly detailed stained glass windows. There will be guided tours of 
the historic Toorak mansion, Mandeville Hall. The tours will be followed by afternoon tea. Bookings: 9823 8157.
Stonnington Mansions Bus Tour Sunday 15 May
Enjoy a bus tour viewing mansions in Toorak, Armadale and Malvern.
The tour will conclude with afternoon tea in one of Australia’s premier mansions.
Heritage Walks in Stonnington
Step back in time in Glenferrie Road, Malvern - Sunday 24 April; Stately Federation homes of Malvern East - Sunday 22 
May; Bustling streets of Glen Iris - Sunday 29 May
Bookings for these events: 0418 546 103 http://www.nationaltrustfestival.org.au

Federation of Australian Historical Societies
The FAHS has a new Facebook page to increase its digital presence across Australia and internationally. Through up-to-date 
posts and links to campaigns, heritage matters and historical news items, it is aiming to dynamically build up its network. 
Aside from connecting with people already in the FAHS network, the presence of a Facebook page attracts new supporters 
and brings attention to the FAHS web site, e-Bulletin and Newsletter. 
https://www.facebook.com/FederationAHS/	 Bernadette Flynn, Outreach Officer
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18-20 Leopold Street Glen Iris
Residents in Leopold Street Glen Iris were intrigued when 
excavation work on a neighbouring property uncovered many 
old pharmaceutical bottles. They wondered if the property 
had once been owned by a chemist. The Stonnington History 
Centre researched the history of the site and found that it had 
been the site of the Malvern Pound from WWI. The pound 
appears to have been for large animals, such as horses and 
cattle, rather than (or as well as) domestic animals such as 
dogs. There is a letter in the Stonnington History Collection 
from a Leopold Street resident who wrote to the Malvern 
Council asking if she could graze her own horses on the 
pound’s land, for a fee. Her request was refused.

Form 2F Malvern Central School 1961
Local residents Theo and Satira were very excited when they 
saw the photo of Form 2F 1961 Malvern Central School on 
display at Pets in the Park. There was a young Theo in the 
front row! They identified some of the names of the pupils 
and the teacher, Mr Cook. Theo remembers that Mr Cook 
was very nice and very supportive of his group of students. 
Theo and Satira lived at the time in High Street Prahran and 
both attended Windsor State School before Malvern Central.

Harold Holt sculpture
Alan Gregory was President of the 
Stonnington Branch of the Liberal 
Party when the idea of a sculpture 
of Harold Holt was mooted. It was 
found that a full sculpture and cast 
bronze bust was beyond the means of 
the group. A few thousand dollars was 
raised, but the additional money had 
to be found elsewhere. Harold Holt’s 
widow, Zara (who became Dame Zara 
Holt the year following her husband’s 
disappearance, then Dame Zara Bate 
when she remarried) gave the bust to 
Malvern Council when the Harold Holt 
Swimming Centre was opened in 1969.
Artist Geoffrey Jones, a resident of East Malvern at the 
time, was the Art Master at Elwood High School. Geoff 
used cement and bronze dust for the bust and used photos 
to accurately create the likeness. The bust of Harold Holt is 
permanently located at the Harold Holt Swim Centre.

Dr Fetherston and staff, Influenza Hospital c1919  
Reg no 9237

Remains of the Prahran Municipal Market, following the 
December 1950 fire. Reg no 22736

Form 2F Malvern Central School 1961 Reg no 7220

Harold Holt 
sculpture  

Reg no 12395

History Matters
Wednesday 25 May 
The health of Prahran in the 1900s 
10am – 11am
Dr R.H Fetherston was the Prahran Officer of Health for 
nearly forty years. Local historian Diane Nicholas will 
discuss Dr Fetherston’s achievements in improving the 
health and life expectancy of the people of Prahran.

Wednesday 22 June
The hidden history of Prahran Market 
10am – 11am
Lesley Sharon Rosenthal, writer, researcher and author of 
Prahran Market: Celebrating 150 Years 1864-2014, reveals 
the hidden histories of the Market’s people and produce. 
Bookings open on 2 May.
The History Matters sessions will be held at the Stonnington 
History Centre.
Book online or phone: 8290 1360.
http://www.stonnington.vic.gov.au/Discover/History/
Stonnington-History-Centre/
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Como House. (Copy of William Tibbits watercolour. 1875)  
Reg no 2364

Turf Club Hotel, Dandenong Road, East Malvern 1880 
 Reg no 5212

Stonnington Research Enquiries
During the past couple of months we have received enquiries 
relating to the heritage overlay for the Villers-Bretonneux 
area, 13 Glenbrook Avenue and the Hedgeley Dene Precinct 
Neighbourhood Character Overlay. 
Gavin, the grandson of the jockey and trainer Harrie Bird, 
who had his stables at Manchester Grove, Glenhuntly, is 
keen to find out what happened to the side-saddle that used 
to be in the bar at the old Turf Club Hotel in Dandenong 
Road. This saddle belonged to his great-grandmother Kate 
Ronzio Bird.

Information was sought on Thomas Henderson whose 
original land purchase in Glen Iris was on the east of 
Gardiners Creek and the early estate names for the area 
around Scott Grove and Erica Avenue Glen Iris. 
We were asked about a hospital in Tooronga Road in the 
1950s. The Stonnington History Centre staff could not 
locate a hospital in Tooronga Road in that period. The only 
reference for a hospital in Tooronga Road was in 1919. It was 
called ‘Ganmor’ and it was run by Nurse R. V. Henry. There 
were a few hospitals nearby, the nearest would probably 
have been ‘Amaranth’ Hospital which was in Coppin Street. 
Once again the Stonnington History Centre staff Ellen, 
Simone, Janet, Julia and Peter have undertaken the research 
and answered the enquiries. Thank you!

RHSV Book Sale
The Royal Historical Society of Victoria annual book sale 
will be held on Saturday 18 June. They are now accepting 
books for the sale. They are limiting it to history books only.
Telephone: 9326 9288 or email office@historyvictoria.org.
au to arrange collection. Or drop them in at the RHSV - there 
is 10 minutes free parking at the front door.

National Library’s Trove services under 
threat
The President of the Federation of Australian Historical 
Societies has written a letter of concern to Senator the Hon 
Mitch Fifield, Minister for the Arts, regarding recent funding 
cuts to the National Library of Australia. Of particular 
concern to the FAHS and historical societies is the threat to 
one of the most valuable online research tools for historical 
research, Trove. As a direct result of these cuts, the National 
Library will cease aggregating content in Trove from 
museums and universities unless it is fully funded to do so.
In the last decade and a half Trove has facilitated and 
revolutionised historical research through its marvellous 
provision of access to newspapers and a myriad of other 
material via the web. It has become an invaluable tool that 
is used by millions of researchers and is supported by an 
enormous community volunteer effort. To lend your name to 
a protest to save Trove, search ‘Trove cuts’ or go to https://
www.change.org/p/malcolm-turnbull-mp-stop-cuts-to-
national-library-of-australia-save-trove
http://history.org.au/E-Bulletin_149.html#A3

Ghost Tours at Como House
Explore Como House under the cover of darkness as you see 
and hear the intriguing stories of crime and the supernatural! 
4 May 2016  6:30 pm — 7:30 pm
Como House, corner Williams Road & Lechlade Avenue, 
South Yarra
Bookings Office 9656 9889 (Mon-Fri, 9am-5pm) 
bookings@nattrust.com.au

Letters to La Trobe (1839-51) now online
Hand written 19th century letters sent to Charles Joseph La 
Trobe are now available online, providing a snapshot into 
the lives of early Victorians. Volunteers, from both PROV 
and the La Trobe Society, have digitised the 170 year old 
documents. The letters to La Trobe range from suggestions 
for the establishment of Melbourne’s streets, gardens and 
markets to the personal appeals and complaints of citizens. 
There is an interactive gallery where you can listen to a 
sample of the letters.  http://prov.vic.gov.au/blog-news/ 
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Growing up in East Malvern

Agnes and Ken Dickinson 1929 
Reg no 7226

Norman and Ken Dickinson 1942 
Norman is wearing the uniform of the 

Volunteer Defence Corps, East Malvern 
branch. Reg no 7228

12 Karma Avenue 1934 Reg no 7233

Jean Falloon East Malvern Golf Links 
1954

Reg no 7235

In 2003 Ken Dickinson shared recollections of his early 
years in East Malvern. A small (edited) part is included here.
“My parents, Norman and Agnes Dickinson moved into 
their new home at 12 Karma Avenue, East Malvern in 1928. 
Because my father was a returned soldier from World War 
1, my parents’ home was built through the War Service 
Homes Department. … two separate sets of plans were 
available - one set for weatherboard homes and the other 
for brick homes. Each of these two sets of plans had its own 
numbering system. My parents found a plan which was to 
their liking but it was for a weatherboard home and not a 
brick home which was their preferred construction medium. 
However, they chose this floor plan but specified that the 
house be constructed in brick. As the building grew, my 
parents realised that it was not being constructed to their 
chosen plan.
The War Service Homes Department staff had merely 
selected the brick plan which had the same number as 
my parents’ chosen weatherboard plan. As there was no 
correlation between the plan numbers in the two systems and 
the respective floor plans, it was inevitable that my parents 
did not have the home of their choice. The builder was a 
local man, Mr. Fullard …. [who] constructed many units and 
many pairs of flats in the Darling area.
In June 1929 I was born in Sister Woff’s private hospital, 
Manning Road, East Malvern. In December 1955, I married 
Jean Falloon who, with her parents and brother, lived at 6 
Nirvana Avenue. Peter Hollingworth, the former Governor 
General of Australia and his family, also lived in Nirvana 
Avenue. Mr. Dan Hardy, radio personality with the ABC and 
a well known figure in the music world of Melbourne, lived 
in Nirvana Avenue near Bretonneux Square. 

Shopkeepers in the East Malvern shopping centre (Waverley/
Malvern Roads) included: Mrs Byron, sweet shop and milk 
bar (next to Centenary Hall); Mr Howe hairdresser and 
tobacconist; Mr Redapple, pharmacist and Mr Norman 
McKay, estate agent. Nirvana Dairy, on the corner of Belgrave 
Road, was owned by the Spottiswood family. Centenary Hall 
was used for many purposes. Diver Johnstone gave a lecture 
on the recovery of gold from the wrecked ship, the Niagara 
and Mr. E. L Browne showed films which he had taken in 
central Australia. Election rallies also were held in the hall. 
I was present on one occasion when the U.A.P held a rally 
and Mr. R. G. Menzies supported the local candidate, Mr. 
Joe Gullett. Mr. Menzies was in fine form on that occasion 
enlivening the meeting with his impromptu wit. The hall was 
used also on a weekly basis as a picture theatre [the Verne]. 
Various groups such as the Returned Sailors’, Soldiers’ and 
Airmen’s Imperial League of Australia used the hall for their 
regular meetings.

7



Have you enjoyed viewing the photos in this issue? 
Material for the articles has been researched from the 
Stonnington History Centre Collection. The database 
contains over 60,000 records. To view enlargements of 
photographs and to read more, just go to the website.  
www.stonnington.vic.gov.au/Discover/History

East Malvern 
Community Bank® Branch
300 Waverley Road, East Malvern
Phone 9563 6044

Bendigo Bank
Bigger than a bank

OTHER STONNINGTON HISTORY CONTACTS
Stonnington History Centre, Email: history@stonnington.vic.gov.au  

Tel: 8290 1360  www.stonnington.vic.gov.au/Discover/History  
Prahran Historical and Arts Society  www.phas.org.au 

Prahran Mechanics Institute  www.pmi.net.au

Malvern Historical Society Inc. (A7682)
P.O. Box 184, Malvern Vic 3144  Telephone: 0438 515 631  malvernhistorical@yahoo.com

www.vicnet.net.au/~malvern
The Malvern Historical Society Inc is a member of the Stonnington History Committee, an affiliated 
member of the Royal Historical Society of Victoria and a member of the South Metro History Group. 

New Members
We would like to welcome our latest new members Ruth Wiesbauer, Michelle Laurent, and Margaret and Diane Rawlings.

Taking Local History to the Community
The Society would like to thank the RHSV for including our article discussing the Malvern Historical Society and Stonnington 
Council partnership ‘Twenty-six years of partnership – with no regrets’ in its April - May issue of History News. Thanks also 
for all the publicity to our recent events in the RHSV weekly blog. Jane attended the RHSV History Victoria Support Group 
seminar ‘What is the future of historical societies in the digital world?’
Pets in the Park was a great success. Thank you to Jessica Morrison and David McCarthy from Stonnington Council who 
organised everything so well. Thank you to all our volunteers who helped at Pets in the Park, Roxanne, Francesca, Margaret, 
Jane, Pat, Lorraine, Neil and Graham. You all shared Stonnington’s local history very enthusiastically!
Members and local residents enjoyed our recent local history walk in the Malvern Meadows Estate.
Thanks Pat, Lorraine and Jane. Thank you to local residents Sheila and Ross who added so many of their own memories as 
we walked around and Stewart who shared two previously unseen photos showing the area in the 1950s.

Additions to the Stonnington Local History Collection
-Jill Miller has donated a number of items including a 1938 Morgans Directory, a 1928 Tiger Tim’s Annual presented to her 
aunt by Armadale Methodist Sabbath School, two books presented to her mother by the same church in 1921/22, an ice pick 
and children’s toys and games,
-A Malvern Grammar School badge was donated by Di Foster

Argyll Street Chadstone, looking south towards Holmesglen station 1957Malvern C.E.G. School Fete
Nov 14th - 15th 1924 East Malvern
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Malvern Historical Society Inc.
“Keeping Stonnington’s History Alive”

MALVERN HISTORICAL SOCIETY Inc (A7682) 87 067 048 694
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General Meeting of the Malvern Historical Society will be held on

DATE: Wednesday 18 May 2016		  TIME:   7.30pm 

PLACE: St Andrew’s Uniting Church Gardiner, Wesley Hall
	     Corner of Burke and Malvern Roads, Glen Iris

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

The Business of the meeting shall be:-
	
	 1. Confirm the minutes of the last Annual General Meeting
	 2. Receive reports on the Society’s activities during 2015
	 3. Elect Officers of the Society and the Members of the Committee
	 4. Receive and consider the financial statement for 2015
	 5. Appoint an auditor for 2016
	 6. General Business

Members are reminded that only financial members of the Society may be elected Officers of the Society and 
Members of the Committee. Only financial members may vote at the AGM.

The Managing Committee of the Society consists of:-
President, Vice-President, Treasurer, Secretary, Six (6) members

All these positions become vacant at the Annual General Meeting and nominations are called for from financial 
members interested in election to the Committee. Nominations in writing, signed by two (2) financial members 
of the Society and bearing the written consent of the Candidate must be delivered to:-

Malvern Historical Society Inc
P.O. Box 184, Malvern VIC 3144 - before 4th May 2016

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Monthly meetings are held in the evening. For further information, or to obtain a nomination form, 
please call President, Lorraine Sage 9885 9082

Please note RSVP is required for the Annual General Meeting so that adequate space is saved for members. 
All welcome! RSVP President, Lorraine Sage 9885 9082 or email: ljsage@comcen.com.au



Malvern Historical Society Inc� P O Box 184, Malvern Victoria 3144

											           Date:
I would like to
¨ Join the Malvern Historical Society
¨ Purchase Malvern Historical Society Membership as a gift
¨ Renew Malvern Historical Society

Annual Membership Options
¨ Individual	 $13
¨ Full time student	 $9
¨ Family	 $20

Donation	 $______
	 TOTAL  $______

Member information
Name/s  �������������������������������������������������������������������������������
Address  �������������������������������������������������������������������������������
Suburb   ________________________________________________ Postcode  ���������������������
Phone  _______________________________________  Mobile  ���������������������������������
Email (please print) ________________________________________ Signature     ____________________

¨ Yes I’d prefer to receive the newsletter by email only.

Is this membership a gift? 	 Yes  No  (please circle)

Name of recipient  _______________________________ Name of giver  ����������������������������

Payment options
¨ Paying by Direct Transfer
Commonwealth Bank BSB No: 063187 Account No: 10104883 Account Name - Malvern Historical Society
*** Please make sure the message/reference box states your name and what the payment is for.
***We would appreciate the return of your completed form by mail or by email.

¨ Paying by Cheque
Please make the cheque payable to the Malvern Historical Society Inc. Kindly forward your cheque
and completed form to the Malvern Historical Society.

¨ Paying by Cash

I would like to assist with:
¨ Committee and administration  ¨ Newsletter  ¨ Walks  ¨ Talks  ¨ Afternoon teas & suppers

Find out more: 
MHS website www.vicnet.net.au/~malvern  0438 515 631
malvernhistorical@yahoo.com

STONNINGTON HISTORY CENTRE
www.stonnington.vic.gov.au/Discover/History  8290 1360   history@stonnington.vic.gov.au


